
Hiawatha Parks and Recreation 

Regular Meeting 

October 10, 2017 

 

Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:11p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers. Present: Dan 

Wilkes, Deb Theis, Dawn Ewoldt Absent: Dan Gogel and Brandon Lynch Employees: Kelly Willadsen, Parks 

and Recreation Director, Ambyr Young, Administrative Coordinator, Kim Downs, City Administrator. 

Guests: Dan Hoffman. 

 

Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Dawn Ewoldt to approve the October 10, 2017 agenda as amended. 

Motion carried.  Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Dawn Ewoldt to approve the minutes of August 8, 

2017. Motion carried. 

 

CIP/Reserve Projects in the upcoming years: Kelly Willadsen, Director of Parks and Recreation, went over 

CIP and Reserve Projects in the years ahead. She advised that the Trail Pedestal lighting quote was dated 

in 2013 and may have increased or decreased since then. She is working on this now. She also mentioned 

that trail resurfacing and seal coating was moved to FY 2021 because it is holding up so well. The 

department will also hold off on obtaining scheduled vehicles in FY 2018. 

FY 18 July 1, 2017 - June 30, 2018 

Vehicles/Equipment Scheduled replacement cost for 2009 F250 Ford #310  - Waiting on  

Vehicles/Equipment Scheduled replacement cost for 2009 Landpride Flex Mower (Batwing)- Done 

Vehicles/Equipment #360 Turg Tiger 840LH (Scag) at $13,600 - Done 

Land for Park in NW Territory Land Acquisition for NW territory  37.8 acres with CR Schools cost ~940,000.00 CIP for $700,000.00 

Dog Park Dave Wright Partnership to construct dog park in swaps for land- Still in process $90,000 

Park Security Cameras Surveillance Cameras/All Parks ~$5,000.00- Waiting on 

Clark, Guthridge and Tucker Park Trail Pedestal Lighting $160,000.00- Working with Vanmeter 

Guthridge Park Trail Resurfacing 
Middle trail and area next to tennis courts is uneven and cracking, would need to add layer to existing 
before resealing trail ~$12,000 

Guthridge and Tucker Park Seal Coating of 
lots and trails 

Maintenance done every 5 years last done in FY13. Will renumber farmers market # and handicap stalls. 
18,000.00 LOST 

FY19 July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2019 

Splash Pad Resurfacing Scheduled replacement for Guthridge and Tucker Park Splash Pads 

Vehicles/Equipment #350 Turf Tiger 840LH (Scag) 

Operations/Area Improvements Boyson Rd. CIP Phase 2 12th Ave to N. Center Point Rd (bridge) $710,338 

Guthridge Park Basketball Replacement Resurfacing for the safety of our users, pulverized and resurfaced. $40,000 

NW Park Playground Playground equipment, wood fiber safety surface, delivery and installation. Boland Recreation $100,000 

Wickiup Trail 
Trail project with CR and County from Boyson rd intersection to Tower Terrace Rd then to Wickiup 
learning center. $100,000.00 

FY20 July 1, 2019 - June 30, 2020 

Operations/Area Improvements Dry Creek Trail (phase 1) New PCC trail on west side of Dry Creek- Cost $425,000.00 

NW Territory Lodge Lodge/Event Center for over 300 in NW Territory Park $465,000.00 

Ice Rink Guthridge/NW area - ~25,000.00 

Clark Park Seal Coating for Lot and Trail Preserve asphalt, on rotation every 5 years. Last completed in FY15 

NW Territory Amenities (Park) Soccer Fields, Ball Diamonds, Tennis Courts, Bleachers $219,000.00 

FY21 July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021 

Vehicles/Equipment #330 Ford F-250 Pickup Truck (Ted) estimated replacement cost $28,000 

NW Park Trail 1 mile trail in NW park ~200,000.00  



 

Community Center yearly non-profit rate increase for 2018: Nonprofit yearly rentals have not had an 

increase in over 5 years. Right now, they pay $300 for a 12-month calendar year, which allows them to 

rent once a month. This brings the price to $25.00 per rental. The department would like to increase the 

fee by $120 a year bringing the yearly rate to $420 and $35 per rental. This will keep us very comparable 

to other Cities our size yet help us keep up with the maintenance costs as the center continues to get 

older. With your approval this will be effective January 1, 2018. 

Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Dawn Ewoldt to increase yearly nonprofit rate to $420 effective January 

1, 2018. Motion carried. 

Community Center A/V prices for non-profit renters: The City has never had an A/V fee adjustment for 

nonprofit rentals. There was a request from a non-profit group asking if we have a discount for the 

system during their calendar year meetings. The department doesn’t have many groups that ask for it but 

decided to put a plan in place in case there are more non-profits asking. Typically, groups are charged a 

rate of $40 for the equipment (system, microphones, projectors, connection cords), giving them a 50% off 

discount making the rental fee $20.00. This would go into effect starting January 1, 2018 when the rest of 

the contracts are updated. 

Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Dawn Ewoldt to implement $20 audio visual fee for nonprofits effective 

January 1, 2018. Motion carried. 

Community Center Price Increase for 2018: With the Community Center continuing to get rented every 

weekend the department would like to increase the rental rate for 2018. Since the addition of the non-

resident rate there has not been a decrease in rentals but an increase from the surrounding cities. Over 

2016-2017 there has been 377 rentals total, 86 out of Hiawatha, 210 from Cedar Rapids, 27 out of Marion 

and 54 from surrounding cities. With that said the department would like to increase the non-resident 

and resident fee $25.00 to make the costs for the facility effective January 1, 2018 as stated below: 

 

Resident: $175 per rental/$250 all day 

Non-Resident: $200 per rental/$275 all day 

Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Dawn Ewoldt increase the Community Center rental fee by $25 

effective January 1, 2018. Motion carried. 

Hiawatha Kids League Request for Guthridge Park Baseball Diamonds 2018: 

HKL chairman Scott Fisher submitted 2018 dates for approval of use of Guthridge Park ball 

diamonds. The dates are as follows: Monday-Friday April 2nd through July 21st and Saturday’s and 

Sunday’s on June 2nd, 3rd, July 14th, 15th, 21st and 22nd.  

NW Park Trail Lighting Lighting around trail $100,000.00 

 Ice Rink NW Territory park amenity $25,000  

Skate Park Skate park in NW Territory or Guthridge Park $80,000.00 



Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Dan Wilkes to approve the Hiawatha Kids League request to use the 

ball diamonds in 2018. Motion carried. 

Disc Golf Putting Project: A Clark Park disc golf user would like to add a basket to the disc golf 

course. This basket would be near the pavilion and trail in between holes 17 & 18 at the top of 

the hill. This basket would be used as a practice area for putting and can be used to play “around 

the world” or “pig”. There would be 18 markers around the basket to throw from but after 

meeting with a few of the disc golf leaders, they thought 9 markers would be efficient enough 

since there are the same lengths on some of the sides. Each of the markers would be cemented 

in with numbers associated with each one. These markers would be level with the ground for 

mowing purposes. The project would be funded by the disc golf users ($500.00-700.00) as well 

as installed with the approval from the board and of Parks staff.  There is only one other putting 

area in Iowa that is in Ames. These are largely used in Colorado and California for avid disc golf 

users.  

Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Dan Wilkes to approve the request to add Disc Golf Putting in Clark 

Park. Motion carried. 

Reports:  

• Fall Festival – Big things are happening at this year’s Fall Festival! Trick or treating at vendor 

tables, arts and crafts, coloring contest by Awaken Family Chiropractic, bounce house sponsored 

by Farmers State Bank, Prestige Dance performance at noon, Costume Contest at 12:30pm and 

New Horizons Band at 1pm. ImOn and Sylvan learning center also want to get involved! We do 

need volunteers for this event and would appreciate your assistance. This event runs from 11-

2pm at the last farmers market in Guthridge Park. 

• Cork and Craft - Here's a great idea for a girls night in... Cork and Craft Pinterest party! It's a fun 
way to get friends together to eat, gab, and craft. Who doesn't love Pinterest? And who doesn't 
pin crafts they'll probably never make? Well, here's a way to fix that! 

Reserve November 6 for a night of fun. Lead by Laura Himschoot, we’ll work together to make a 
wreath that you can keep for your own or give as a gift. We’ll provide all the supplies and clean 
up the mess! You just need to pre-register and show up. Space is limited, so gather your friends 
and register today! BYOB! Monday, November 6th from 6pm to 9pm in the Hiawatha Community 
Center. $25.00 fee. 

• Kids Movie Night: November 10th is our last Kids Movie Night of the year – and possibly ever. Cars 

3 will start at 6:30 in the Community Center with free popcorn and juice for families in 

attendance. Kelly and Ambyr are considering not continuing Kids Movie Night in 2018. With many 

free movies in a three-block vicinity with many repeating the same movie, it’s not worth the 

dollars if we are all offering programs for the same population. For example, we will be showing 

Cars 3 on November 10th and Hiawatha Library will be showing Cars 3 on November 17th. Taking 

all of the above into consideration, we’d appreciate your help with the showing of Cars 3. This 



way you can get a feel for how our event operates and be able to have an opinion on whether to 

continue with the event or not. It should be a big crowd so please come if you are able! We did 

meet with the library the last week of September to discuss multiple events. They would like to 

continue offering their movies. 

• Letters from Santa - Add a little magic to the season and receive a letter from Santa, mailed 
directly to your child. Santa will write a letter to your child in an easy to read format. The letter 
will be mailed directly from Santa’s workshop so your child will be overjoyed to see his/her name 
on the envelope with Santa's name and address in the corner. Santa would love to write to your 
children, grandchildren, nieces or nephews no matter where they live! So, let the elves know if 
you would like to receive a letter this year! November 13th through December 18th Fee $3.00 

• Dance Club Cardio - Back In Line Family Chiropractic and Wellness P.C. and Dance Club Cardio are 

teaming up again for a FREE event at the Hiawatha Community Center! Are you looking for a 

great way to burn over 700 calories and have fun while doing it? Get your groove on with 

licensed fitness instructors Alicia Anderson & Ashley Grabe as they combine cardio, dance, and 

strengthening exercises for a heart-pumping workout all set to your favorite songs! Bring a towel, 

water bottle, and come prepared to shake what your mama gave ya! All ages, sizes, and fitness 

levels are welcome to join! Sponsored by Back in Line Chiropractic and Wellness. Thursday, 

October 12th at 6pm. 

• Fall Yoga: We are going to continue to offer Gentle Yoga in the Community Center at 6pm on 

October 17th, November 14th and 21st and December 5th. Classes are $10 drop in or 5 classes for 

$40.  

• Fall Soccer: Fall soccer ends Thursday, October 5th. It’s been a great season! 

• Farmers Market: The last farmers market will be October 29th. We will be handing out surveys to 

get feedback from the vendors and also look to see how the structure is going (time, season, 

setup, etc.). Thank you Dawn for doing such a great job this year while change for some has been 

an adjustment. We appreciate all your help and assistance! 

• Yoga sponsored by Back In Line – Back in Line has graciously offered to sponsor yoga by Fusion 

Studio on November 8th from 6:30 to 7:30pm in the Hiawatha Community Center. Come get your 

zen on! 

• Sponsorships: Ambyr and Kelly are working on obtaining sponsors from local businesses for 

2018’s programs and events. They’re also looking for sponsors for the back of the brochure at 

$100 a business card. If you know of a business that would be interested please let us know! 

Parks: 

• Parks will be closing the last week of October. Guthridge Park will stay open until the last Farmers 

Market. Port O Johns will be delivered the first week in November for Guthridge and Clark Park.  

• We are doing the last mowing, aerating and fertilizing on city grounds. 

• Ted Olson, park maintenance, stripped and waxed the Community Center floor October 3-4th. We 

try to get this done at least two times a year to keep the facility in good shape. This process takes 

two full days to complete. 



• As of right now the dog park partnership with Dave Wright and Linn County is on hold. Kainz Park 

and the detention basin next to the Cedar Valley Trail were granted to the City in 1992 by Linn 

County for $1.00. Restrictions on the land require the properties to remain used for public 

purpose. The original plan was for the City to sell the land (interest by Dave Wright) and purchase 

the land area from Dave Wright to construct a dog park which he would help develop donating 

$90,000. With Linn County not wanting us to sell the land, and because it needs to stay a public 

purpose we are on hold with the project. Dave Wright will not complete this project if he can’t 

purchase the Kainz Park and detention basin.  

• Hodge Construction owns 12.5 acres to the left of Tucker full of wood and a creek land. They are 

willing to donate the land to the city. The city is looking to add a trail through the area to connect 

the park to Nixon Elementary.  

• Dan Wilkes asked why he kept finding shingles everywhere. Kelly Willadsen advised him that 

children are climbing on top of the dugouts. Hiawatha Kids League and Hiawatha Parks and 

Recreation are working together to find a solution on how to replace them. 

• Deb Theis asked if the solar panels are up yet. Kelly Willadsen informed her that the project is on 

hold due to the solar panel representative asking to work with another member of the Hiawatha 

Kids League. Once the contract from City of Hiawatha is approved by Hiawatha Kids League the 

project can move forward. HKL is meeting on Sunday, October 15th to decide as a group if they’d 

like to continue moving forward with this project. 

 

Motion by Dawn Ewoldt, second by Dan Wilkes, to adjourn at 7:08 p.m. Motion carried. 

 

Deb Theis, Chairperson 

  

___________________________________ 

 

ATTEST: Kelly Willadsen, Parks and Recreation Director 

 

_____________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


